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April 2, 2018 

Mr. Erik Gerking 
Port of Everett 
P.O. Box 538 
Everett, WA 98206 

Re: Weyerhaeuser Mill A Former Site-Agreed Order No. 8979 
Minor Modification 

Dear Mr. Gerking: 

The Washington State Depaitment of Ecology (Ecology) is providing written notice of a minor 
modification to Agreed Order No. 8979 (Order) for the Weyerhaeuser Mill A Former Site (Site). 
Ecology is providing this notice in accordance with subsection L. of section VIII of the Order. 

The minor modification is the change of the Project Coordinator for the Weyerhaeuser NR 
Company. On March 22, 2018, Carol Wiseman, Remediation Project Manager for the 
Weyerhaeuser NR Company, notified Ecology that she will replace Erik Gerking as Project 
Coordinator for Weyerhaeuser. This change will become effective on April 1, 2018. 

As a result of this minor modification, subsection L. of section VIII of Agreed Order No. 8979 is 
modified as follows: 

D. Designated Project Coordinators 

The project coordinator for Ecology is: 

Andy Kallus 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
P.O. Box 47600, Olympia, WA 98504 
Phone: (360) 407-7259 
E-Mail: akal461@ecy.wa.gov 
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The project coordinator for the P01t is: 

Erik Gerking 
P01t of Everett 
P.O. Box 538 
Everett, Washington 98206 
Phone: 425-259-3164 
E-Mail: erikg@portofeverett.com 

The project coordinator for DNR is: 

Erika Shaffer 
Depattment of Natural Resources 
Aquatic Resources Division 
1111 Washington St SE 
Olympia, Washington 98504-7000 
Phone: 360-902-1086 
E-Mail: Erika.Shaffer@dnr.wa.gov 

The project coordinator for Weyerhaeuser is: 

Carol Wiseman 
Weyerhaeuser NR Company 
220 Occidental Ave. South 
Seattle, Washington 98104 
Phone: 360-562-7733 
E-Mail: Carol. Wiseman@weyerhaeuser.com 

The remaining provisions of subsection L of section VIII of the Order have not been changed 
and they along with the other sections of the Order, remain in full force and effect. If you have 
any questions, please feel free to contact me at (360) 407-7259 or by e-mail at 
andrew.kal lus@ecy.wa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

t2i&.~· 
Andy Kallus, Site Manager 
Land Cleanup Section 
Toxics Cleanup Program 

cc: Barry Rogowski, Ecology 
John Level, ATG 


